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Praying for South Sudan on Sunday, February 16, 2014 
 

Dear friends,  
  
I write today to call on you to arrange for your congregations to join in praying for South 
Sudan on Sunday, February 16, 2014.  In doing so we join a call to prayer that has been 
issued by our USA member churches, the Presbyterian Church(USA) and the Reformed 
Church in America.    
  
In the next paragraphs, I share with you the letter that we have received from our sisters 
and brothers in the PCUSA.  It gives you the necessary background to the prayers, and 
offers a suggested prayer:  
  
 “The ceasefire that went into effect in South Sudan on January 23 provides a sign of 
hope,” noted Parsons. “Our brothers and sisters need our prayer and support as they seek 
to move into a future of justice and peace.” 
  
South Sudan achieved independence in 2011. Violence erupted in the new nation in 
December 2013 after a political dispute between President Salva Kiir and his former 
deputy, Riek Machar. 
  
The conflict resulted in many deaths and a severe humanitarian crisis. More than half a 
million South Sudanese have been forced from their homes. The UN High Commissioner 
for Refugees reports that, as of January 31, some 770,000 people have been displaced—
646,400 within the country and 123,400 outside. 
  
Recognizing current and historic partnerships between U.S. Presbyterians and the people 
of Sudan and South Sudan, Presbyterian leaders call on Presbyterians to pray on 
February 16, and at all times for the people, government, and churches of South Sudan. 
Prayers are requested for those who mourn the loss of loved ones, those injured in the 
conflicts, political and religious leaders, and all who work for peace and justice. A 
suggested prayer appears below. 
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Gracious God, we lift before you the people of South Sudan who seek to create a new 
future after a period of violence. Three years ago, we rejoiced with our sisters and brothers 
as they voted for independence and became the world’s newest nation. Over the past 
months, our hearts were heavy as a deep conflict threatened to destroy all for which they 
have strived. We mourned with those who lost loved ones in this unrest, with the children 
and adults who have become traumatized again and again, with those who are injured, 
imprisoned, and hiding, and with those driven from their homes. We give thanks for the 
ceasefire, but we pray for our brothers and sisters as they face the tasks of building a 
future together. God of reconciliation, we ask you to send your Spirit of unity and peace to 
guide the people and the leaders of South Sudan from violence and into the paths of 
peace and justice. We pray for our partners in the Presbyterian Church of South Sudan, 
the South Sudan Evangelical Presbyterian Church, RECONCILE, the South Sudan 
Council of Churches and Across; may they feel your presence with them. Strengthen them 
with the power of your Holy Spirit as they witness to the strong love of Christ, advocating 
for peace and justice in a situation that is only hopeful because we follow a resurrected 
Christ. In whose name we pray, Amen. 
  
The World Communion of Reformed Churches requests that our member churches join in 
this prayer.   As a communion, when one member suffers we all suffer.  Let us pray for the 
processes to seek peace and reconciliation – that the young nation of South Sudan will 
have the peace it needs for its people a chance for a great future.   
  
May God bless you. 
  
Sincerely yours, 
 

Setri Nyomi (Rev. Dr.) 
General Secretary 
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